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Greetings 
 

What an amazing Easter season we have had as we journeyed through 

Lent and into the passion of Christ. If you had any thoughts that Jesus Christ 

had forgotten you during this season, all you need to remember is that 

Christ willingly went to the cross just for you.  
 

In a devotional by A.W. Tozer, from “Mornings with Tozer,” I find comfort in 

this perspective. He was referring to the words of a Charles Wesley hymn 

which was his own personal testimony. “His Spirit answers to the blood, and 

tells me I am born of God!” Wesley testified here and in many other hymns 

to an inner illumination! When I became a Christian, no one had to come to 

me and tell me what Wesley meant. That is why Jesus taught that whoever 

is willing to do His will shall have a revelation in his own heart. He shall have 

an inward revelation that tells him he is a child of God. Too many persons try 

to make Jesus Christ a convenience. They reduce Him simply to a Big Friend 

who will help us when we are in trouble. That is not Biblical Christianity! Jesus 

Christ is Lord, and when an individual comes in repentance and faith, the 

truth flashes in. For the first time he finds himself saying, “I will do the will of 

the Lord, even if I die for it!”  
 

Those words should shake our very foundation. Are you willing to go that far 

for Christ? My hope for you is that Jesus Christ has revealed himself to you in 

a new way this Easter season and with “Pentecostal Fire Falling” you are 

facing the world with renewed courage and vigor. We are an Easter people 

filled with the promise of Pentecostal fire and we should live like it. Let the 

world know of the gift you have been given in Jesus Christ. In Hebrews 9:12 it 

says, “but he entered the Most Holy Place once for all by his own blood, 

having obtained eternal redemption.” This is the gift the world needs to hear 

about today.  
 

My prayer for each of you is to experience a safe and healthy summer. May 

the God of grace and peace be easily recognized as we move forward in 

sharing this Jesus with others.                                                                                    

        Blessings of Hope, Pastor David  
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01- UMM  

02– Sanctuary Committee 

       Tai Chi 

       Boy Scouts 

03– Keenagers Summer Kraft Kamp 

       Bible Study            

04- Tai Chi  

       Chancel Choir        

05–        

06- Men’s Breakfast Group 

07– 2nd Sunday of Pentecost 

       Holy Communion 

08–  

09– Tai Chi 

       Boy Scouts 

10– Keenagers Summer Kraft Kamp 

       Bible Study   

       United Methodist Annual  

       Conference Starts & runs through  

       the 13th.    

11- Tai Chi 

       Chancel Choir  

12–  

13–  

14– 3rd Sunday of Pentecost 

15– Book Club  

 

 

16– Tai Chi 

       DOWLL- Rotelli’s LW 

       Boy Scouts  

17– Keenagers Summer Kraft Kamp 

       Healing & Communion 

       Bible Study     

18– Tai Chi 

       Chancel Choir        

19– Food Pantry     

 20– Father’s Day Chili Cook-Off    

 21– FATHER’S DAY 

        4th Sunday of Pentecost   

 22– Game Night  

 23– Tai Chi 

        Boy Scouts 

 24– Keenagers Summer Kraft Kamp 

        Bible Study          

 25– Tai Chi 

        Chancel Choir 

 26-    

 27– UMM Garage Sale 

         Matthew Meals 

 28– 5th Sunday of Pentecost 

        Ice Cream Social          

  29-  

  30– Tai Chi 

         Boy Scouts 

JUNE AT A GLANCE 

LIVE WELL      LAUGH OFTEN      LOVE MUCH 
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SAVE THE DATE! G-Force Adventure Park Vacation Bible School  is coming to 

Lakeside UMC  on the week of Jul y 13-19, 2015. hours will be 5:30-8:30 PM 

Get ready for another fun packed week of activities and learning about 

GOD!  

 Book Club              

will meet the third 

Monday of the 

month, June 15th at          

12 PM  in the Library 

Contact  Sharon 

Bouyoucas            

(968-1892), if you 

have any questions. 

REMINDER:              

The church public  

office hours are  

Monday - Friday 

from  9 AM to 1 PM. 

Please plan to            

conduct your           

business during 

these hours. 

Don’t see your June 

birthday listed?  Please 

let us know. 

 Happy  Birthday! 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

2 Phyllis Harrington 

9 Travis Boer 

10 Jane Harden 

15 Charles Frye 

16 Rosemary Jarvis 

      Sandra Tessier 

18 Luann  (Davis) Call  

     Jamesha Jarvis 

     Joyce Krueger 

21 Lane Laubscher 

      Siyree St. Louis 

27 Maurice Hartman 

28 Norma Johnson 

29 Barbara Short 

30 Robert Bacon 

"It is the month of June, 

The month of leaves and 

roses, 

When pleasant sights    

salute the eyes 

And pleasant scents the 

noses." 

-  Nathaniel Parker Willis, 

The Month of June  
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The Lakeside United Methodist Church Memorials Committee          

Gifts made in honor of a loved one are used to enhance the worship        

service, or are used for beautification of the sanctuary or other church  

properties. The donor, or the family, may choose to designate the use of the 

funds.  Please consider remembering a loved one in this manner. Contact 

Tom Harden for more information. 

LAKESIDE’S  GAME  NIGHT 
We are having fun getting to know our fellow Lakesiders at Game Night!  

The 4th Monday is June 22, 2015, 6:30-8:30PM.  Bring a favorite game, 

your own cool beverage, and a friend!  All ages are welcomed at this    

activity. 

BEHIND THE SCENES 

As you walk from the sanctuary to the Fellowship Hall, 

have you ever noticed the flower beds?  They used to be 

bare, except for the weeds.  Then someone got tired of 

seeing it that way and took it upon herself to beautify 

the area!  She added mulch, planted some flowering 

plants, and strategically placed stones to keep the rain 

water falling off the eves from destroying all of her 

work.  Take a peek at the new and improved flower beds 

next Sunday, and then give Teresa Gaydo a pat on the back 

for helping to keep God's House looking so inviting!  

     Thank you from all of us! 

IN A WORLD WHERE YOU CAN BE ANYTHING                                            

BE YOURSELF 

PHONE TREE 

The “Phone Tree” is a service for those Lakesiders that don’t have access to 

a computer or email.  If you wish to be added to the list, please make a 

note on your Connect Card next Sunday.  Be sure to include your phone 

number! 
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MATTHEW MEALS MINISTRY 

As Pastor David says, “Be a blessing to others!”             

Lakeside blesses our community with a hot, cooked meal on a Saturday 

at the end of every month.  Why not volunteer to help with this ministry?  

Food prep begins at 2:00PM.  The food is boxed in carry-out containers 

and given out at 4:00PM.  Please prayerfully consider joining in this       

ministry.  There is a place for you to help! 

Saturday, June 27th will be the next Matthew Meals distribution.  For 

more information, see Sally Chennell. 

 Healing and Communion Service  - This month’s Healing and Communion Service 

will be on Wednesday, June 17th at 6 PM in the Sanctuary.   

“Christianity and Islam” Bible Study will continue on Wednesday nights. We 

meet in the Fellowship Hall at 7 PM. 

FOOD PANTRY  MINISTRY 

Volunteers are needed to assist with this ministry on the                                                   

3rd Friday of each month. While the pantry hours are                                                     

10:00 AM to 12:00 Noon, volunteers are needed 9:30AM –                                  

12:30PM.  For more information, see Sally Chennell. 

The next date is Friday, JUNE  19th.                  

Distribution of food: 10:00AM-12:00Noon 

Come One And All: Lakeside United Methodist Men are having a Garage 

Sale on Saturday June 27th, 8 AM to 1 PM. Furniture, Household Items, 

Clothes. Thanks for your donations.............See you There!! 

FAITH  MAKES ALL THINGS POSSIBLE 

LOVE  MAKES THEM EASY 
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Men’s Breakfast Group 

Lakeside’s men will meet at 

IHOP (corner of  Federal 

Hwy. and Hypoluxo Rd.) on 

Saturday, June 6th at  8 AM. 

Come and join us for a great 

time of  fellowship and food. 

United Methodist Men will 

meet on Monday, June 1st at 

7 PM in the Library. 

BEREAVEMENT COMMITTEE 

After the death of a member of the church family, the Bereavement       

Committee shows sympathy to, and concern for, the family by providing a 

simple meal after the funeral service. 

The committee volunteers are led by Jean Crawford (561-584-44580) and  

Betty McMurchy (561-968-9497).  If you would like to help this group by 

providing food, helping with set-up, or assisting with cleaning up, contact the 

ladies listed above. 

While there is no charge for this service, donations to help defray the costs 

can be made payable to the church, with Caring Committee listed as the 

notation. 

Tai Chi Classes– Sessions will be held in the Fellowship Hall from 

11:00 AM to 12:00 Noon on Tuesdays and  Thursdays of each 

week in June.   Any questions contact  Nancy Gettys ,                

561-301-7655. 

The Mission Jar Focus for June: :              

First Care is a Christ-centered organization           

providing education, counseling, and women's 

medical services to empower individuals to make 

life-affirming decisions leading to hope, health, 

and healing. 

Join us and be a voice for the unborn.  

Please see the Narthex table for a list of needed 

items. 

             Thanks for supporting Lakeside’s Mission Jar 

    Lakeside Finance Committee 

Due to the fire in the church office on Monday, December 22, 2014, we are    

temporarily set up in the Youth Room. We are back to normal office hours, 

9:00-1:00.  Thank you for your prayers and support during this time of             

restoration. 
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        FATHER’S DAY  DINNER 

       SATURDAY, JUNE 20, 2015 

         5:00PM-7:00PM 

  TICKETS $8 

MENU: VARIETY OF HOMEMADE CHILI, CHILI 

DOGS/HOTDOGS, CHILI MAC, CORN BREAD/

ROLLS, ROOTBEER FLOATS & BROWNIES 

EVERYONE IS INVITED TO ATTEND! 

ANYONE CAN COMPETE IN THE COOK-OFF, 

PLEASE SIGN UP IN THE NARTHEX 

CARD MINISRY 

A big “Thank You” to the 

many donations of 

cards and stamps we’ve 

received.  Lakesiders 

are the BEST!! 

 

GOD’S LOVING CARE 

D O W L L  (Dining Out With Lakeside Ladies) 

A time of fun, food, and fellowship! 
 

The first gathering of the “DOWLLs” was great fun!  The people at Sweet              

Tomatoes went out of their way to help us!  The food was delicious, too! 

 

On June 16, 2015, the DOWLL group is going to Rottelli’s at 701 Lake Avenue, 

in downtown Lake Worth at 4:30PM.  Parking is on the north side of the              

building (just off Lucerne Ave.) Some ladies are meeting in the church        

parking lot at 4:15 to carpool to the restaurant.  

 

A “head count” is needed for our reservation.  If you plan to join us, please 

contact Teresa Wilhelm by email, text, or phone, or you may call Carolyn at 

the church office. Please reserve your place by 12:00 Noon on Tuesday, June 

16th.  If you forget to call us, you may still attend the activity, but we cannot 

promise that you will be sitting with our group. 

 

We look forward to another great DOWLL turnout! 

 

Teresa Wilhelm; wilhelmwellness@gmail.com; 561-317-2808  cell 

Carolyn/Church Office: 561-585-7519 

mailto:wilhelmwellness@gmail.com
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UNITED METHODIST 
WOMEN 

SUSANNA WESLEY            

CIRCLE AND BOOK-

WORMS WILL TAKE A 

BREAK DURING THE 

SUMMER MONTHS. 

THEY WILL RESUME IN 

SEPTEMBER. 
 

SUSANNA WESLEY            

CIRCLE 

Chmn. Peggy                  

Morphesis, 267-3588 

 

BOOKWORMS CIRCLE 

Chmn. Shirley Turner, 

586-8223. 
 

UMW MISSION TEAM– 

no meeting in June. 

IT IS FINALLY HERE!    

  THE ANNUAL SUMMER CAMP FOR KEENAGERS! 

 

Krafting Kamp will be held         

EVERY WEDNESDAY in                

Fellowship Hall, beginning June 

3, 2015, 11:00AM to 2:00 PM, 

Come when you can;  

 

Stay as long as you wish;  

      

   Leave when you must!  

  

Bring your lunch or eat before you come.  NO FOOD 

OR DRINK IS PROVIDED. 

 

We are looking for craft ideas using yarn or     

fabric.  We have TONS of both of these                 

materials!  All items created over the summer will 

be for sale at the annual UMW Bazaar on November 14, 

2015. 

 

For more information see Shirley Turner, Ruthie  

Rawson, or Teresa Wilhelm. 

Mission u 

Mission u (formerly School of Missions) will be held at Bethune Cookman             

University in Daytona Beach July 9-12.  Everyone will register for the spiritual 

growth study "Created for Happiness".  You may then choose either the               

geographic study "Latin America" or the issue study "The Church and People 

with Disabilities".  Housing and meals are included in the registration fee of 

$200.  We currently have two UMW members who plan to attend.  Contact 

Nancy Gettys (301-7655) for additional information. 



LAKESIDEUMCHURCH.ORG 

        Lakeside United 

Methodist Church 

1801 12th Ave. S. 

Lake Worth, FL 33461 

Phone: 561-585-7519 

Fax: 561-585-3195 

Email: 

lumc_lw@bellsouth.net 

www.lakesideumchurch.org 

David Branson, Pastor 

Newsletter Editor:                        

Carolyn Ludwig 

We have a Place for 

You! 

Sunday Small groups                  

8:45 AM                                     

Sunday worship                        

10:00 AM 

 

Dear Friends,                                

Thank you for supporting 

CROS Camps program!          

Because of you, our            

campers will enjoy a                  

summer filled with fun, field 

trips, spiritual guidance, and 

community.  

Peace and Grace, 

Ruth Mageria 

Executive Director 

of 

CROS Ministries 

Dear Friends, Thank you for your donation to 

CROS Ministries. With your gift, we can provide hot 

meals at our Caring Kitchen, food from our food 

pantries to ensure a family has something to eat 

for the next few days, and other community            

services. 

  Thank you for the many ways in which you                

support CROS Ministries. 

Peace and Grace, 

Ruth Mageria 

Executive Director of CROS Ministries. 


